
Dear Parents,
Another week has flown past, so fast in fact, that I had forgotten to ask a year group to 
do the Spotlight feature! So there is no ‘Spotlight’ this week. There has been lots of hard 

working in all year groups though!
The sunshine and warmer weather has been so welcome and the addition of after school 

clubs returning has been very welcome to us all.
Barry and Sandie from Reality Church will be re-starting their lunchtime club in a couple 

of weeks. This will be outside (under the gazebo) and in year group bubbles.
The children will be informed of which sessions their year groups can take part in and 

there is no need to ‘sign up’ your child as it is a lunchtime club!
The new ‘Summer menu’ continues to please many children! ‘That was delicious’ said a very 

well-fed and happy Year Three child on Wednesday’s Burrito day!
I hope that you are also pleased with the choice and range. 

Have a lovely weekend and take care 

B Black

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

23rd April 2021

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to 
those who have celebrated their 

birthdays between: 
April 19th and April 25th 

Rhianna, Harry G, Isabelle P,
Nicole, Archie M, Evelyn J, 

Zorianna

Please remember to wear a mask on school site, particularly if you 
are speaking to Mrs Boyce or Mrs Banyard in the office.

Many thanks

COVID REPORTING
If your child receives a positive PCR please report this using this email 

address:
covid19@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk

mailto:covid19@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


School Dinner News

This week, many of your children have chosen to have hot school dinners from 
our new Summer menu.  We have the photos for week 2 of the menu.

After our first three week cycle we will provide photographs on the menus. This 
will make it easier for you and your children to know what the meal will ‘look’ 
like!

MONDAY
Melted cheese jacket potato
Yogurt & fruit (optional 
granola)

TUESDAY
Minced beef burrito
Fruit jelly & ice cream

WEDNESDAY
Popcorn chicken 
Chocolate cake & sauce

THURSDAY
Roast gammon
Fruit platter

FRIDAY
Omega 3 fish fingers
Vegetable & cheese 
quesadillas
Shortbread biscuit

Vegetable 
strudel 
(vegetarian 
option)

If you would like a reminder of our summer menu please look at our website. 
https://www.hatfieldpeverelstandrews.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1750&type=pdf

Popcorn 
Quorn 
(vegetarian 
option)

Tomato & 
lentil pasta 
bake 
(vegetarian 
option)

5 bean & 
quorn chilli 
with 
tortilla 
crisp 
(vegetarian 
option)

https://www.hatfieldpeverelstandrews.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1750&type=pdf


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school 
this week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions 

were hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Logan – Apple
Harry  – Birch

Darcy  – Cherry
Sharilyn – Fir
Charlie– Maple
Isabella- Oak
Rylie– Rowan

Isabel – Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

Follow Charlie Mackesy on Twitter
@charliemackesy

TREE PLANTING
We will be taking another 

delivery of trees and hedgerow 
plants- a gift from the Woodland 

Trust.
If you have any time to help us 
plant these- please contact the 

office.
I would really appreciate it!
I am really not very green-

fingered!

Reminder: to sign up for clubs. 
See separate year group email.
Clubs start this week.



Emily golden locks 
donated to 

charity!
Emily (from year 4) has 
grown her hair and is 

donating it to The 
Princess trust.

She is now actively raising 
money to send off too.

Well done

We know the wigs made 
from donated hair makes 
a huge difference to the 
many children who need 

them.

Safer Roads for our Children 
and Families.

Miss Tuttlebury (one of our 
parents and midday assistants)  
is our new Crossing Patroller.
She will be helping families 

cross Maldon Road.

She will be on duty from 
Monday to Friday from 

8:25am-9:05am
2:45pm-3:20pm

We are so pleased that Miss 
Tuttlebury is now in post, as it 

will make crossing this busy 
road much safer.


